
Talent in a small town
As jamiahsh so aptly put in his blog, the talent show last
night was exactly as advertised. I won’t say it was too much
prayer, since a local church was the host, facilitator, and
the final say in all things. It was their show. Also most of
the talent was from local church groups, it was bound to be a
religious event. That being said the talent supplied a very
good show.

My bias to my youngest and her group does not prevent me from
saying they were not the best group out there. I do believe
one member of the group was the best talent in the event. A
wonderful performance on the violin. My musical skills are
almost nonexistent. I tend to notice flaws in performances by
watching the face of the performer. If this young lady made a
mistake while playing, her face and body language never showed
it. For me it was a flawless performance.

The young lady who sang the selection from “Phantom of the
Opera” also blew me away. I don’t care for that type of music,
and  really  never  appreciated  the  show,  so  this  is  saying
something. She would have been my second place finisher.

The praise group that performed an inspirational skit to music
was also very good. I could acknowledge the hard work and
talent that went into the performance, but it did not have the
spiritual affect on me that it had on so many others in the
audience. A fine performance, surely in my top 5, but not my
first place choice at all. Number 3, sure I could see that.
They did have home field advantage and I’m very certain that
threw them into first place.

This was a mostly entertaining show. I do feel the judges have
watched to much reality TV. It was as if they thought more of
their commentary than they did of the performance. So many
times I was very confused by the commentary and following
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scores. Like I said, I know very little about music, but I do
understand  human  nature.  I  feel  they  wanted  to  give  each
performer a sense of worth, but then gave their real feelings
with the scores. I can’t help but feel that this confused the
performers as much as it did some of the audience.

This was a 3 hour show, and it could have been cut down to two
hours without some of the judges banter. Their were family,
friends and community members in the audience. I’m sure they
really couldn’t have cared less about the judges’ opinions.
They wanted to see the performance.

Now one final thing. This was definitely a way to showcase the
talent in the area, but it was also a fund raiser. A perfect
formula for a fund raiser too. Lots of talented young people
of High School age and younger given a chance to appear in a
individual showcase of talent. This brings in a lot of family
and friends. The auditorium was full. At 6 to 10 dollars a
head, this was a very good fund raiser. One suggestion for
them in the future. Open up the try outs for a good will
offering. Many groups did not get in to the final show. I’m
sure many more family members would have wanted to see that.

As for the YouTube… I would need to check on that. Too many
minors in the acts. Trying to get permission of the talent
and/or parents involved?? We are a small community, and I’m
sure many parents would be against having their kids on the
internet. If I can talk my youngest into letting me, I can get
her vocals on YouTube, but only with her permission.

Fun evening except for the judges…


